
 

RESPECT   OPTIMISM       COMMIT-

14th February, 2017 

Term 1,  Issue 2 A reminder that the school newsletter can always be accessed from our website at   

www.buninyongps.vic.edu.au  

School Assemblies 

17th Feb 5-6 Assembly 

24th Feb First  Whole School Family Group Assembly 

3rd March P - 2 Assembly 

DATES TO REMEMBER  

15th Feb Boys Division Tennis                                    
Prep rest day 

16th Feb Girls Division Tennis                         
Meet and Greet (1pm Finish)               
BIG Write 

21st Feb Grade 4 BYOD night 

22nd Feb Prep rest day 

23rd Feb PLP Meeting  - 2:30pm 

24th Feb Grade 6 Leadership Conference              
Melbourne 

1st March Final Prep Rest Day 

2nd March School Sports (Aths)                                
Big Write 

3rd March Division Swimming 

6th March Preps full time 

9th March Division Basketball                                                                          
Cold Write 

13th March NO SCHOOLñ                                            
MARCH LONG WEEKEND 

14th March Gr 4 Camp #1 

15th March Grade 4 Camp #1 Return                            
Grade 4 Camp #2 Depart 

16th March Grade 4 Camp #2 Return 

21st March Bike Ed 5JT, 5JG & 5DS 

22nd March District Aths 3 - 6                                        
Bike Ed 3NS, 3KA & 3RS 

23rd March Bike Ed 3BA & 5SM                                 
SCHOOL FETE 5:00 - 8:00pm 

SCHOOL FETE 2017  

Our fete is to be held on Thursday March 23
rd

 from 5 - 8pm, 
which is just over a month away. Our Fete Team met for the 
1

st
 time last week and looked at the activities and stalls weôd 

like to run.  The teachers and teacher aides have hit the 
ground running and are well down the track in terms of 
planning their events.  

 Over the next few weeks your childôs teacher will be in 
touch looking for assistance and weôd encourage you to get 
involved.  There have been high levels of community           
involvement with previous fetes, which has helped make 
special eventsé..no doubt this yearôs fete will be the same. 

In the coming month you will see plenty in the newsletter 

promoting the various stalls and activities that you can              

expect to see at the fete.  

PLEASE NOTE:  
 

Thursday 16th Feb -                      
MEET & GREET, 1pm DISMISSAL  

 

Friday 24th March -                       
NO SCHOOL -  Staff PD  

Parents attending Camps and          
Excursions -  Working With               
Cfgjbpcl¦q Cfcai (WWCC) 

 

Parents are reminded that it is School Council Policy  that 
all accompanying adults (camps and excursions) require a 
current WWCC.    Parents can apply for a WWCC, renew 
(they are current for 5 years) or check their existing status 
by clicking on the  following link http://
www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ .  Voluntary WWCC 
do not incur a cost. 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Important Attendance Information for All Parents  

This year we are introducing a management system which will assist in keeping our attendance data accurate. 
The following process has been put together to align with our management system and we ask all parents to read 
carefully. 
 

Attendance : 

¶ Everyday teachers will mark rolls to record student attendance.  

¶ If students are away we ask that parents contact the school one of the following ways: 

 

¶ If your child is marked as absent without explanation you will receive an SMS message. If you receive a 

message, simply contact the school in one of the ways mentioned above so the absence can be properly            
recorded. 

 

Late arrivals/ Early departures:  

¶ If your child arrives after 9am we are asking that you sign them in at the office before going to the                  

classroom.  

¶ Likewise, if you are taking your child early from school, you will be required to sign them out at the office  

before leaving. 
 

We would like to thankyou for your anticipated support for these changes to our attendance processes. 
 

ß Ringing the school office. 5341 3560  

ß Using the absence function on the school App.  

ß Email the school on buninyong.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au, or  

ß Dropping into see the office staff.  

SMS MESSAGES  
STARTS TODAY 

COLLECTING CHILDREN AFTER 3:45pm  
Obviously itôs best if parents are able to collect their students from school on or close to 3:30pm.                 
However we understand that this is not always possible and there are times when parents get held 
upé.thatôs fine.   

To keep students safe whilst they are in our care, any students who are still at school at 3:45pm and 
their parents are not on the premises are asked to go to the office where they can be supervised and 
kept safe.   

If you have any queries about this, please speak to Bernie.  
 

BRINGING PERSONAL PROPERTY TO SCHOOL  
At this time each year the department asks us to give our parents and students the following reminder. 

¶ Personal property is often brought to school by students, staff and visitors. This can include               
mobile phones,  ipads, electronic games, toys, musical instruments, sporting equipment, and cars 
parked on school premises.   

¶ The Department of Education and Training does not hold insurance for personal property brought 
to schools and it has no capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such property.  

This is something we all need to be aware of and heightens the need for us to take the steps needed 

to keep property as secure as possible. 

mailto:buninyong.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Meet and Greet 

Monday 22nd February 2016 
 

The Meet and Greet session is less than a week away. This session has been 
designed to help us further understand the learning needs and strengths of your child/ 
children.  This information will support teachers in their planning, but also allow                    
communication processes to be set up between home and school should the need arise. 

 

Bookings opened last week and will close at midnight tonight (Tuesday 14 th Feb) 
 

Thanks to the families who have taken the time to make an appointment for their children.  

All instructions on how to book an interview are included in this newsletter.   

To assist families in preparing for the session, the following prompts could be used: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL STUDENTS FINISH AT THE 

EARLIER TIME OF 1pm ON THURSDAY 16
th

 FEBRUARY.  

It is a timely reminder to ensure alternative pick up 
times are organised in advance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHY DO WE CONDUCT ASSESSMENTS AT THE START OF THE YEAR?  

 

During February your child will be undergoing some assessments at school. These are important elements in         
ensuring we fully understand your child. Together with information gathered through 
observations and communication with home and past teachers, a clear picture 
about their learning needs can be established.   
 

These óStart of Yearô assessments are conducted in a supportive environment and 
on a 1:1 basis. Should your child worry about these sessions, you can help by               
talking through the concern and modelling a positive mindset that focuses on the 
process undertaken rather than the outcome. You could even discuss the strategies 
you have used during assessments in the past. 
 

You may have heard the term óFormative Assessmentô used from time to time. This 
information allows teachers to óformô a plan for each student to help them reach 
their potential. 
 

 

(Continued on page 4) 

BOOKINGS CLOSE 

 TONIGHT  

What would you like us to know about your child?  

How has your child settled into the new school year?  

What are your childôs strengths and areas of need? 

What interests does your child have?  

Are there any medical, social or family issues that we need to discuss or have changed from 2015?  

How does your child/ family approach homework?  



 

Ways in which Buninyong P.S teachers collect information. 

¶ Observations in and outside the classroom. 

¶ Formal assessments ï An assessment schedule that runs through out 
the year outlines the assessments each year level is required to               
complete. 

¶ Parent meetings ï Meet and Greet, 3 Way Conversations, Learning                  
Celebrations and Parent Teacher Interviews. 

¶ Student Self Assessments. 

¶ Pre-testing ï assessments that take place at the beginning of a new            
concept. 

¶ Behaviour records 

¶ Student conferences. 

 

BIG WRITE ð TALK HOMEWORK  
 

This week is the first Big Write of 2017. It is an opportune time to remind us all about the purpose of this 
writing model which was set up in 2016 to help reinvigorate student engagement in writing. 

 

What is The Big Write?  

The Big Write takes place every fortnight in every classroom across the school on a Thursday. It                  
involves the students having dedicated and uninterrupted time to write in very special conditions that  
encourage concentration and creativity. Students use the prompts that have been provided to families in 
the days leading up to the day as a guide to write about. 

During a Big Write session the lights are dimmed, soft music is played and candles are lit or displayed.  

 

What is Talk Homework? ï If you canôt say it, you canôt write it! 

Your child will bring home Talk Homework in the days leading up to a Big Write session. This prompt is 
provided to encourage parents and children to discuss ideas for writing and strategies to use. It is                
designed to highlight the important role oral language plays in the development of literacy skills. 

 

What is the parentôs role in Talk Homework?  

When you receive Talk Homework we encourage parents to use some of the following strategies: 

¶ Encourage as many family members as possible to be involved in Talk Homework, possibly around the                 

dinner table. 

¶ Switch off the TV! Try to ensure this is dedicated talking and  listening time. 

¶ When giving your opinion, use óbecauseô word to explain why you 

think that. 

¶ Ask others around the table to give their opinions and to use the 

óbecauseô word. 

¶ Ask your child his/her opinion and ask them to use the óbecauseô 

word. 

¶ Link the topic back to something you remember from your            

childhood and say why things may be different now. Project            
forward to how things may be different in the future. 

¶ Donôt write anything down! Not only are we improving oral                

language, but we are also improving memory links. 

¶ Revisit the conversation over a few nights to encourage family 

members to have óthink timeô as this may change answers and 
opinions given. 

(Continued from page 3) 



 

 

B+ - Gratitude Tree Project                                        
Hello everyone, we are from the B+ team 

and we are coming around to let you know 
of our fantastic gratitude project. We have 

asked the art team, with Mrs Noyce, to                
create an amazing Tree of Gratitude on the 

meeting room window in the school                
courtyard. During week 4 each class is            

going to have their chance to put something 
on the tree that theyôre grateful for. This can 

be in the form of a leaf, piece of fruit or             
animal which can be stuck on the tree with 
their classmates and teacher on their given 
day. We will supply the coloured paper! We 
can then spend the week celebrating what 
everyone is grateful for and talking about 

gratitude.  

¶ Prep ð 1õs are on Monday 

¶ 2õs are on Tuesday 

¶ 3õs - 4õs are on Wednesday 

¶ 5õs & 6õs on Thursday          

Teachers & school staff on           

Friday  

Do you have a Health Care Card or Pension Card? 
If you have either of these cards you may be eligible for the C.S.E.F.  (Camps, Sports &                       
Excursions Fund).  This is an amount of $125.00 per year per child to be used   exclusively for 
camps, sports and excursions).   

Applications are available from the office.  If applying please bring a copy of your card.                     
All applications are verified through Centrelink.   

This amount will be paid during the month of March. 

Harrison Anson from 5SM/PD has joined in with this 
wonderful cause, raising money for the Leukaemia  
Foundation by shaving his head.  If you have any spare 
change please consider donating it to Harrison.  Below is 
his link to Harrisons page. 

 https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/
FundraisingPage.aspx?Referrer=%26Referrer%
3ddirect%252fnone&RegistrationID=657257  


